

August 19, 2014

Ms. Darlene Lennie
Executive Director
Métis Capital Housing Corporation
11923 – 121A Street
Edmonton, AB T5L 0A2

Dear Ms. Lennie:

Thank you for the opportunity to meet with your team and to hear more about the Métis Capital Housing Corporation, in particular your Family Reunification Program (FRP). I found our discussion informative and inspiring.

I am pleased to provide this letter of support for your proposed 31-suite FRP centre in Edmonton's North Glenora neighbourhood. This initiative aligns with the Ministry of Human Services' priorities of supporting families to remain together and building on a family's strengths to ensure child safety and well-being. We share a common goal of reuniting children with their family in a safe and supportive environment rather than bringing the children into permanent government care.

I look forward to working with your organization in the future and hearing more about the positive outcomes achieved by families involved with your program.

Sincerely,

Honourable Manmeet S. Bhullar

Minister

AR 46343